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President’s Message 

 

Things are getting more 

interesting at the Carp Hanger 

even though we have been 

having more rain days than 

normal. The flyin season has 

started as well with the Cobden 

and Kars and Planes flyins (I 

hope you were able to attend 

the local fly-ins!) and many 

more in the future. I hope I can 

see you at some of them this 

summer. 

May Meeting Summary 

At our May meeting John 

Phillips of West Capital 

Developments gave us a very 

entertaining talk on how and 

why West Capital 

Developments came into being 

to develop an air park at the 

Carp Airport. John showed the 

current plan for the 

development and gave a short 

update on the progress and the 

expectation that some building 

will be underway for Phase 1 

this summer. Details of the plan 

and activity can be reviewed on 

the web at www.wcd.ca. John 

assured us that we will continue 

to have easy access to our 

hanger on the airport although 

the details of when the current 

access road will be closed are 

not yet known.  

Power Outage at EAA 

Hanger 

During the last week of May, we 

lost one of the three phases of 

our power to the hanger. After 

making arrangements to gain 

access to the old Delawri 

Hanger to check out the 

problem with Andrew DiPippo, 

Bill Reed and myself, Bill Reed 

noticed that one of the fuses was 

open on the pole providing the 

power drop outside the RCMP 

hanger. Since all administrative 

tasks relating to the old Delawri 

hanger have been transferred to 

the RCMP, I contacted the 

administrator of the RCMP 

building who in turn referred 

me to the facitities coordinator 

who in turn contacted Hydo 

One to resolve the problem. 

Hydro One responded on the 

same day we notified them that 

a power outage had occurred 

and replaced a blown 

transformer on the pole, thus 

restoring the power. Wow! If 

only all our problems could be 

resolved with a couple of phone 

calls! 

Previous EAA 245 

Member files RV 10 

from Regina to Ottawa 

Perry Casson has made his first 

long distance flight in his 

recently completed RV-10. He 

flew from Regina to Ottawa in 

June, although he was delayed 

in Thunder Bay for two days 

due to weather. Perry used the 

SPOT system for in route 

tracking and was tracked by 

Bill Reed and myself from EAA 

as he made his way across the 

country. Details of SPOT can be 

found at 

www.findmespot.com.Ottawa 

Air Show to be held at CYRP 

on June 28/29 

The Ottawa airshow is a go for 

this year and will be held on Sat 

June 28 and Sunday June 29. 

EAA Chaper 245 needs 

volunteers to help with the 

security of our area and planes, 

as well as to man a booth to let 

people know what we are all 

about. If you can help or if you 

need access to the airport 

during the airshow please 

contact Curtis. A more detailed 

note from Curtis has already 

been emailed to the 

membership via Cary, and is 

reproduced later in this 

newsletter. 

Clubhouse Cleanup 

Delayed 

The cleanup day originally 

scheduled for May has been 

delayed this year. We will likely 

reschedule it for mid July to 

help get things ready for the fly-

in breakfast. 

Chapter 245 Fly-in 

Breakfast on August 10, 

2008 

Don’t forget our fly-in 

breakfast is scheduled for 

August 10
th
 this year, with the 

setup to be done on August 9
th
. 

Please help out and let Curtis 

know that you will be there. 

 Upcoming Meetings 

The next regular meeting will 

be held at 10:00AM on  

Saturday, June 21
st
 at the 

EAA Hanger on the Carp 

Airport.  
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This month we will present first 

flight plaques to George Skinner 

and John Richards and get to 

look at a variety of recently 

completed aircraft including  

George Skinner’s Zenith Zodiac, 

John Richards’ Wittman 

Tailwind, Andy Phillips RV 7A, 

Andy DiPippos’s Murphy Rebel 

on amphib floats, Gary Loubert’s 

Sonex, Curtis Hillier’s Davis, 

Mark Briggs’ Davis, and the rest 

of the aircraft tied down on the 

field. This will be a great lineup 

to see, so come out and enjoy it. 

 

21 June 2008 First Flight Presentations, Show and Tell at CYRP Hanger Sat 10:00AM 

19 July 2008 Oshkosh Prep at CYRP Hanger Sat 10:00AM 

10 August 2008 EAA Chapter 245 Fly-In Breakfast – Volunteer NOW to Curtis Hillier 

 

Hoping to see you all at the June meeting, and as always- 

Blue Skies, 

Martin 

Ottawa Air Show Notice 

 

Dear Martin, 

Hello members! As many of you know, the Ottawa Air Show folks look like they are going to be holding the 
airshow this year at Carp again (see below). We have been asked to seek out volunteers to do security around 
our property and to volunteer for any other position that might be of interest like aircraft traffic, etc.. We have 
also been given the green light to set up a table that describes our chapter and organization. We have the posters 
so there is no prep work, just some planning / tables / shade we need to consider. If you can volunteer for 
security follow the path below so you are fitted with the right T-shirt. If you prefer just to man our booth you 
only need to notify Curtis Hillier who will organize a wrist band for you to get on the property. Lastly, as in 
previous years, if you want access to the airport during the weekend to fly in or out, you will need an access 
wrist band to identify you as an "owner". Again please make sure Curtis has your name and the number of wrist 
bands for you and your passenger. Accurate info is still a bit sketchy, and we will update those who are 
interested as things evolve.  

Thanks, Curtis  

echillier@yahoo.ca 
 
-----  

Hello Again,  

Just a friendly reminder that Air Show Ottawa Inc. is scheduled for Saturday, June 28th and Sunday, June 29th, 
2008 and the deadline line for volunteer applications are due June 13, 2008, we must order the T-shirts to 
ensure you all have one that fits. 

I hope everyone received the first email that was sent to you and are eager to come help us make this year’s 
show a success, you the volunteers are what make this event a weekend to remember by all, you are the front 
line people, the first ones that greet, direct and help our viewers find their way around with your hard work and 
dedication. 

We have all been working hard to bring in the best acts, such as the Snowbirds, you can visit our website at – 
www.airshowottawa.com – take a look and see what other great performers that will be gracing our skies. 

Below you will find that I have enclosed a ‘Volunteer’ registration form for you to complete and return to me 
by email, this will alleviate you running around trying to find a fax machine or purchase a stamp. For those of 



Jun 2008 

    4 of 10 

you who decide to join us this year, you will be compensated with free T-shirts, free lunch, beverages just to 
mention a few. 

We really hope to see you again this year. 

For those of you who have already registered “Thank You” and we will see you at the Air Show 

Yours truly, 

Louise Robinson 

Executive Director 

Human Resources, Volunteers and Hospitality 

Air Show Ottawa Inc. 

 

Chapter Fly-in August 10
th
  

 
This is just a reminder we have 

very few people signed up for 

this years fly in breakfast. 

  

We always seem to get enough 

volunteers but it sure is nerve 

wracking with out names next 

to the critical jobs on our duty 

list. 

  

Please take a few minutes to 

look at your summer time and 

see if you can commit to helping 

us out with the fly-in breakfast 

set up, breakfast cooking duties 

or both! 

  

This is our only fund raiser, we 

have a lot to worry about, we 

hope volunteers are the one 

thing we will not have to work 

hard to set up. 

  

Thanks to those few who have 

already faithfully said they will 

help, there are a lot of openings 

on the sheet. 

  

Send me an email with your 

desired function from aircraft 

traffic to pedestrian traffic to 

cooking, or cleaning or simply 

set up help. 

  

Thanks! 

  

Curtis 

 

  

Aviation humour 

From AVwebFlash Volume 14, Number 24a ninth of June, 2008

SHORT FINAL 

Heard on SoCal Approach: 

Approach: 
"Cessna 1234A, you have traffic 
at 12 o'clock, six miles at your 
altitude." 
[no response] 

Approach: 
"Cessna 1234A, you have traffic 

at 12 o'clock, four miles at your 
altitude." 
[no response] 
Approach: 
"Cessna 1234A, you have traffic 
at 12 o'clock, two miles at your 
altitude." 

Cessna1234A: 
"I'm looking for the traffic ... !" 

Approach: 
"Sir, I cannot see you nod your 
head; you must respond to my 
transmissions. 

Jim Mallen 
via e-mail 
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Members traveling 
 
Andrew Philips made his way 
down to Windsor to watch the 
Red Bull competition over the 

Detroit River between Detroit and 
Windsor. The next picture is a 
picture that Andrew sent in. The 

next view shows how close the 
planes were to the water. 
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More Local News 

 

Spitfire History  

Rodney Stead sent in this link 

for Spitfire history:. 

 http://monfortonpress.com/  . 

 Rodney heard about it while 

listening to Lowell Green. 

 

EAA 245 Fly-in / Drive-in 

Breakfast 

    It’s never too early to start 

marking your calendars for this 

year’s Chapter Fly-in Breakfast 

– the date is Sunday August 10 

at the         Chapter hanger at 

the Carp Airport. Again this 

year, we will be looking for 

volunteers for the clean up/ set 

up day (Saturday August 9) and 

for the Breakfast. Please lend a 

hand if you can. 

 

Aluminum Pop Can 

Recycling Program 

        As most of you know 

Irving Sloan has been running 

an aluminum pop can recycling 

program on behalf of the 

Chapter for more than a year.  

All funds raised are donated to 

the Chapter to cover our 

operating expenses.  Please 

donate your pop cans to this 

program, either by dropping 

them off at the Chapter hanger 

at the Carp Airport or by bring 

them to the Chapter meetings at 

the Aviation Museum – let’s 

all support Irving’s work.  

  

 

EXHAUST - from the Carb Heat Archives              20 YEARS AGO    May 1988  

 

The May 1988 meeting of EAA 

Chapter 245 was held at the 

Carp Hangar.  

Thirty-eight members and 

fourteen guests attended.  Of 

interest to new members, it was 

noted, is the various types of 

material used in building light 

homebuilt aircraft – wood, steel 

tube, sheet aluminum and 

composites.  Club 

representatives spoke about 

working with each of these 

types, addressing four basic 

questions – why did you decide 

on the type of construction you 

chose? – how have you found 

working with it? – have you 

encountered any particular 

problem with this type of 

construction? – if starting a new 

project would you go this route 

again?.  

Improvements were being made 

to the facilities including 

digging a well and locating a 

water pump and pressure tank.  

“Now if we can only join them 

all together into a working 

pressure system” wrote 

President Doug Richardson. A 

stairwell was being built to the 

storage loft in the hangar and 

the purchasing and installation 

of drywall was planned for the 

summer of 1988. 

  

Wayne Griese. 

 

Can you help fill in the white blanks?  I have the grey issues. I’m looking for old issues of Carb Heat for 

our Archives.   Please contact Wayne Griese at 613-256-5439 or wayner@igs.net.  

 

EAA Chapter 245 Newsletters Scanned for Archives to date (04 May 2008) 

 January February March April May June Jul/Aug September October Nov./Dec. 

 

1970           

1971           

1972           

1973           

1974           
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1975           

1976           

 

1977           

1978           

1979           

1980           

1981           

1982           

1983           

1984           

1985           

1986           

 

1987           

1988           

1989           

1990           

1991           

1992           

1993           

1994           

1995           

1996           

1997           

1998           

 

Newsletters from1999 to 2008 are already pdf files and also available on our website eaa245.dhs.org 

 

Carb heat Copies Scanned from copies loaned/donated by:  

Bill Argue; Stan Acres; Gary Fancy; Terry Peters; Russ Robinson; Wayne Griese. 
 

Mark your Calendars: 
Some items have been copied from the COPA Flight and the EAA website 

 

Picton, ON: Breakfast on the second 
Sunday of every month - starting in 
April (call for runway conditions 
during winter) at the Prince Edward 
Flying Club - Picton Airport 
(CNT7). For more information call 
613-399-9076. 

JUNE 

June 20th-22nd, Oshawa, ON: The 
Canadian Aviation Expo, Canada's 
largest aviation trade show and fly-
in, is bringing back its popular air 
display featuring aerobatics and 
manufacturer demo fly-bys in 2008. 
Visit 

www.canadianaviationexpo.com for 
more information. 

June 28th-29th, Ottawa, ON:  Air 
Show Ottawa is back with a great 
lineup of dynamic and static displays 
which includes the Snowbirds, the 
CF-18 and Canadian Hertiage 
Flights. Located at the Carp Airport. 
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For more information please visit our 
web site at 

http://www.airshowottawa.com/sh
ow.nsf. 

June 28th-29th, Sherbrooke, Qc -

 Les Faucheurs de Marguerites -  
"Les Faucheurs de Marguerites" are 
proud to invite the 
Sport/Recreational Aviation 
community from Canada and USA to 
its 14th Annual Fly-in at the 
Sherbrooke airport (CYSC). No Air 
Show and no aerobatics! Menue: A 
lot of aircrafts of all kinds,  fly 
market, static displays, 
workshops, exciting 
conferences/seminars, 
homebuilt/aircraft 
restoration contest, 
commercial exhibit, aircraft 
manufacturers, aircraft 
clubs, Saturday night special super 
followed by a dancing  party, 
restaurant on site for breakfast, lunch 
or diner, camping on site. A lot of 
fun! For more information: Web site 
www.lesfaucheurs.com, e-mail: 
lesfaucheurs@hotmail.com , Réal 
Paquette 819-878-3998. 

28-29 juin, Sherbrooke, QC - Les 

Faucheurs de Marguerites-  "Les 
Faucheurs de Marguerites" sont fiers 
d'inviter toute la communauté 
d'aviation sportive et récréative du 
Canada et des USA à son 
14ième Rendez-vous Aérien annuel 
tenu à l'aéroport de Sherbrooke 
(CYSC). Ce n'est pas un pageant 
aérien! Il n'y aura pas de 
démonstration en vol ou d'acrobaties 
aériennes. Au menu: beaucoup 
d'aéronefs de toutes sortes, marché 
aux puces, avions en démonstration 
statique, ateliers de construction, 
conférences et séminaires excitants, 
concours de construction/restauration 
d'aéronefs, comptoirs commerciaux, 
manufacturiers d'avions, clubs 
d'aviation, souper-party du samedi 
soir, restaurant sur place pour 
déjeûners, dîners et collations, 

camping sur place. Beaucoup de 
plaisir! Pour plus d'informations, 
visitez notre site Internet: 
www.lesfaucheurs.com, ou envoyez 
un courriel à: 
lesfaucheurs@hotmail.com , Réal 
Paquette819-878-3998. 

JULY 

July 11th- 13th, St. Thomas, ON: 
COPA Convention, watch for details 
on our website in the coming months 
www.copanational.org.  

July 28th-August 3rd, Oshkosh WI: 
EAA AirVenture 2008, the World's 
Greatest Aviation Celebration. 
Visit www.airventure.org for more 
information. 

July 12th-13th, Collingwood, ON:  

12th Annual RAA Northern Region 
Fly-In located at Collingwood 
Regional Airport. Free Admission, 
Recurrency Seminar on Saturday, 
Free camping under wing and RVs, 
Hydro available, Transportation to 
town for Fly in campers, Classic and 
Unique Aircraft and Cars, Good Food, 
Static Display. For more information 
please contact Keith Weston 705-444-
1422 or email 
kcweston@georgian.net. 

July 13th, Bancroft, ON: COPA 
Flight 119. Bancroft Flying Club's 
Annual fly-in Pancake Breakfast 
located at  Bancroft Flying Club, 
NW3 start 8:00 a.m. to noon. 
Everyone welcome! The airstrip is 
close to canoeing, golf and town.... 
Please contact Karen Smith at 613-
338-2158 or email 
karen@aerocameraservices.com. 

 
July 13th, Arnprior, ON: COPA 
Flight 33 host their annual Fly-in 
breakfast from 7:30 a.m. until 11:30 
a.m. Fly, drive or walk. Breakfast 
served rain or shine. Located at 

(CNP3) Arnprior Airport. Please 
contact Rick Raymond 613-832-2399 
or email tricky@webruler.com. 

July 19th, Midland, ON: Flight 73 
Annual summer Fly-in, serving burgs, 
coffee, cold drinks etc. Also Antique 
Cars Model Railway Display. Located 
at the Midland - Huronia Airport. July 
20th rain day. For more information 
please contact President Paul Turner 
at 705-322-1149 or Secretary Tom 
Massey at 705-526-5304. 

 

AUGUST 

August 2nd, Stayner ON:  The 
CCAF Gathering of the Classics, 
Ontario's Premier Classic Aircraft 
Fly-in is being held at Edenvale 
Aerodrome, approx 6 miles East of 
Stayner on hwy 26. Registration is 
FREE, FREE coffee and snacks all 
day for registered pilots and crew. 
Extensive paving is completed; 
Prime parking is limited, come early, 
first come first served. Classic cars, 
trucks, motorcycles also welcome.  
Rain date August 3rd. Contact Larry 
Quinton 705 445 4419 or email 
lquinton@lynx.org.  

August 10th, Hawkesbury East, 

ON: The Hawkesbury Flying 
Club, COPA Flight 131 is holding 
it's Annual Corn Roast and BBQ 
from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m.. Fly in or 
drive in, rain or shine! Everyone 
welcome. Located at the 
Hawkesbury East Airport (PG5). 
For more information please 
contact Steve Farnworth 613-632-
3185 or email 
stevefarnworth@gmail.com. 

August 10th, Carp, ON:  EAA 
245 Annual Fly-in/Drive-in 
Breakfast. Located at the Carp 
Airport. For more information 
please contact Curtise at 613-831-
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6352 / Russ at 613-831-2485 or 
email 
russ.robinson@sympatico.ca.  

August 15-17, Bright, ON: 

 Ultralight Pilots Ass'n of Canada 
Annual Convention, at Lubitz 
Field. Come see why ultralights 
are the fastest-growing segment 
of aviation in Canada. Drive or 
fly in for seminars, workshops, 
exhibits, demo flights, door 
prizes, great food and free 
camping. Meet the Prez BBQ 
Friday evening; Beef BBQ 
Saturday noon; live entertainment 
with the band Two Steps & the 
Law Saturday evening. Details at 
www.upac.ca or call UPAC at 
519-684-7628. 

 

August 16th, Orillia, ON: Orillia 
Seaplane Splash-in, starting 
Saturday morning and winding 
down Sunday. Join us for 
breakfast, lunch and a BBQ for 
dinner. Breakfast will also be 
served on Sunday morning. Door 
prizes. Camping welcome. 
Located at the St-John Airport 
(MJ4). For more information 
please contact Anne / Tom at 705-
325-6153 or visit 
www.orilliaaviation.com.  

August 17th, Stirling, ON: Oak 
Hills Flying Club summer fly-in. 
Delicious breakfast served from 8:00 
a.m. till 11:00 a.m. Fly-in overnight 

camping spots available on the field 
for those wishing to attend the 150th 
Stirling Fair. Come and camp under 
the wing, it will be just like 
Oshkosh! Bring the kids and 
anything that will fly, we welcome 
all flyers and flying-minded people! 
100LL available. Call or e-mail to 
arrange for NORDO or floats. You'll 
be sorry if you miss this one. Located 
at the Stirling Airfield co-ordinates 
N44 14 29 W77 33 42. For more 
information please contact Rob 
Burns 613-395-2360 or email 
robburns2002@hotmail.com.  

August 23
rd
 -August 24

th
, 

Rockcliffe 2008 Classic Air Show 
Scheduled for August 23rd and 24th 
(Aviation Museum) 
http://www.flightworks.ca/

 

 

For Sale  

Piper PA12 

03/08 Bernard L’Ecuyer 613-835-1821 

  

For Sale $250.00 

David Clark 10-40 Headsets. 2 pair $150 each, both for 

$250 

06/08Call Bill at 613-259-2605 
 

Articles wanted 
I am always interested  in receiving submissions for 
this, your Newsletter.  You may bring articles to the 
monthly meetings, or mail information to the post 
office box, or  email   bill at ncf dot ca 

 

For Sale  

Your ad could be here 

  

Martin: 

 A friend of mine, Al, is needing help in selling his 1999 
Seawind Amphibian (see attached photo) due to a severe 

medical condition that is threatening his life.  Because 
of expensive medical bills, Al is desperate for money 
and letting go of his beloved aircraft that he has spent 
nine years building is a last resort. 

 The Seawind is in mint condition.  Only 58 hours on 
both the airframe and engine.  Fully loaded and has 
been in a hangar from the beginning in Phoenix, 
Arizona (Deer Valley Airport – DVT).  Upon request, I 
can provide complete specs. 

Even though Al has put over $400,000 into the aircraft, 
he is willing to let it go to the “best reasonable offer”. 

FOR SALE   

Place your ads by phone with Bill Reed 613-831-8762 or e-mail to bill at ncf dot ca 

 Deadline is first of the month.  Ads will run for three months.  You may request a two-month extension. Please let me know if 

any of the articles have been sold. 
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 Please pass this e-mail on to your EAA Chapter 
membership to see if there is anyone that might be 
interested.  If so, my contact info is below. 

 Thank you for your help. 

 Best Regards, 

 Dave Lanman 

Ph: (602) 432-8356 

dwlanman@cox.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EAA Chapter 245 Membership Application 
NEW: ___      RENEWAL:___      DATE:____/____/____ 

EAA NUMBER_________________ 

EXP Date:__/__/__ 

NAME:______________________________________ 

ADDRESS: ____________________________________ 

CITY/TOWN: __________________________________ 

PROV:______________________.PC:________________. 

PHONE:(___)_____-_______.H   (___)_____-_______.W 

EMAIL:_______________________________________ 

N/L DISTRIBUTION Preference:  email____  post_____. 

AIRCRAFT & REGISTRATION: 

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 

OTHER AVIATION AFFILIATIONS: 

COPA:____   RAA:____   UPAC:______ 

OTHER:____________________________________________ 

Annual Dues: January 1st to December 31st. (prorated after 
March 31st for new members/subscribers). 

Newsletter subscriber ____: $35.00   Newsletter only 

Associate Member  ____: $35.00*  Newsletter plus 
Chapter  facilities 

Full Member: ____: $70.00*   Newsletter, hangar, 
workshop, tiedowns. (Note: there is a 
one time $200 initiation fee when you 
become a Full Member) 

*Note Associate and full members must also be members of 
EAA’s parent body in Oshkosh WI, USA 

 

Make cheque payable to: 
EAA Chapter 245 (Ottawa)  
Mail to - P.O. Box 24149, Hazeldean R.P.O., Kanata, 
Ontario, K2M 2C3 

Newsletter Deadlines 

Deadlines for articles and for sale/wanted ads will normally 
be 2 weeks before the next meeting. 

 A short example follows: 
Meeting date       – 2008 Newsletter deadlines  
June 21st  (CYRP) – June 7th    (At the Chapter hangar) 
July 19th  (CYRP) – July 4th    (At the Chapter hangar) 

August  – no newsletter 
September 18th – September 4th 

 October 16th – October 2nd  
November 20th  – November 6th   
December  – Jan (December shifted to January 2009)  
January 15th  – Jan 1st    
February 19th   – Feb 5th   
March 19th    – Mar 5th   
April 16th   – Apr 2nd    

May 21st   – May 7th   

 


